From: EIR
Sent: 04 February 2025 10:11
To: @parliament.uk

Subject:

Dear requester

Provision of requested information

Thank you for your request for information about a storm overflow discharge into the River Gaywood at
Grimston, which we received on 13 January 2025. Your request has been considered under the

Environmental Information Regulations 2004.

This was a discharge following a period of heavy rain. This is visualised below looking at the discharges
with the rainfall highlighted as precipitation.

Date Last Re

Site Level 2/3/2025 2«
Short Code Point Name Logic @ Flow Smoothing
GRIMST ~ Al ~ FFT \ True
Flow Point: @ Waste Water.G.GRIMSTON STW Final Effluent Discharge.Final Effluent Flow MeterFlow_VAL Data Poil
1week 1month 3 menths all O]
25
4 - |H R e il d L - L s I B 6 IS N N —

20
15

10

: VL

00:00 12:00 00:00 12:00 C
Jan 5, 2025 Jan 6, 2025 Jan
INC - Inlet Overflow To Storm Tank.In Operation Perce
Flow Indicative Cc
Precipitation ar
= Spills - Inlet Overflow To Storm Tank.In Operation
= = 92 of FFT

Our monitoring systems show that the site was working with no restrictions to flow, and the storm overflow
was operating as it should to protect homes and businesses from flooding. After heavy rain, it can take time
for water to move through the catchment and into our network, meaning that storm overflows can still be
active after the rain has stopped. This is can also be due to infiltration and ingress of rainwater into our
sewers.

Information on storm overflows can be found on out website Storm overflows




The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988.
You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing, and for
the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use (for example, commercial publication) would require the
permission of the copyright holder. It is important that this data is not published for security reasons.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to request an
internal review, you should email EIR@anglianwater.co.uk or write to:

Legal Director, Anglian Water Services, Lancaster House, Lancaster Way, Ermine Business Park,
Huntingdon PE29 6XU

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the
Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF

If you have any queries about this email, please contact me.

Yours sincerely

EIR Team

Anglian Water Services Limited

Lancaster House, Lancaster Way, Ermine Business Park, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE29 6XU
Email EIR@anglianwater.co.uk




